
 

 

 
Date 21/03/2025 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It has been another busy and exciting week at school, with our students demonstrating their enthusiasm, 
dedication, and teamwork across various activities. 
 
Our lucky Year 10 Art students enjoyed a fantastic weekend residential in Conway, where they worked 
exceptionally hard on their projects. Mrs Brennan and Ms Dwyer were incredibly proud of their effort and 
creativity. Meanwhile, Year 10 Geographers have been out on field trips this week, engaging in valuable 
hands-on learning and representing the school brilliantly. 
 
On Monday our Year 7 boys indoor athletics team took part in the County competition at Ellesmere Port. 
This was after progressing through the Warrington round two weeks ago. Overall, the team came 5th which 
is a great achievement. 
  
Year 10 also took part in their mock interviews, a fantastic opportunity to develop their confidence and 
employability skills. With external interviewers from the business world providing real-life experience, 
students rose to the challenge and impressed with their professionalism. 
 
Across all year groups, assemblies this week focused on the important topic of malicious communications, 
helping students understand how to stay safe and responsible in the online world. 
 
Today, the school was a sea of red as students embraced Wear It Red for Comic Relief. It was wonderful to 
see so many take part and support such a great cause. 
 
This coming week I would like to encourage all parents and carers to download the Arbor Parent Portal 
App, this is especially important for Year 11 parents as their mock results and forecast grades will go home 
via the app next week. 
 
Looking ahead, next Tuesday we welcome the vaccination nurses into school to administer the Year 9 
Td/IPV & MenACWY vaccinations. E-consent has now closed for Tuesday. There will be a chance to give 
your consent for the second session on Tuesday the 1st of April. Consent will open again on the 26h of 
March after the first session.  
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
Thank you for your continued support, and I wish you all a wonderful weekend. 
Best wishes and take care, 
 

 
Emma Mills 
Headteacher 
 


